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Safety Pages Safety Pages 

The OHBA/SAIF Safety Pages are an ongoing series of pages, designed to provide a selection of safety topics each month 

to OHBA members.   Please use these pages to add to (or start) either a Safety Committee file or manual for your 

company. Some of the Safety Pages will be on general topics and others will be for Owner/Supervisors.  The Owner/

Supervisor Safety Pages will be on topics based more on compliance or suggested management safety practices. 

IMPORTANT NOTICE OF RESPONSIBILITY 

The Oregon Home Builders Association Safety Committee's purpose is to provide safety guidelines, information and 

resources to help our members work more safely and reduce jobsite accidents.  Full and active monthly participation in 

safety meetings using the OHBA Safety Committee's agendas, topics and checklists will only meet safety committee 

requirements. It remains your responsibility to comply with all aspects of safety rules and regulations. 

David Davidson, Oregon Home Builders Association, Safety Consultant 

375 Taylor St NE, Salem, OR 97301       541.971.6669 cell  503.362.5120 fax     www.oregonhba.com 
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Oregon OSHA adopts rule changes  

for fall protection 
 

Oregon OSHA has adopted rule changes that lower the construction industry’s 10-foot 

general fall protection trigger height to 6-feet. The changes also ban the use of slide 

guards as a sole or primary fall protection system.  Slide guards can still be used but 

must be used in connection with another fall protection method; cannot be used by 

themselves. 

Approved on March 1, the changes affect only the requirements in Subdivision 3/M 

(Fall Protection) and Subdivision 3/E (Personal Protective and Life Saving 

Equipment). The 6-foot fall protection requirement will take effect on Jan. 1, 2017. 

Beginning Oct. 1, 2017, slide guards will no longer be allowed as a primary fall-

protection system. 

The changes stem from an October 2015 notice issued to Oregon OSHA by federal 

OSHA. That notice said the 10-foot fall protection requirement and the option to use 

slide guards as a primary fall protection system were not as effective as federal 

OSHA’s requirements. 

In drafting changes to existing rules during the summer of 2015, Oregon OSHA took 

input from an advisory group of leaders, including the Home Builders Association, in 

the commercial and residential construction sectors. Following those meetings, Oregon 

OSHA explained the changes to the public during five hearings held throughout the 

state in January 2016. 

The Home Builders Association will be presenting several informational meetings soon 

on this topic with suggestion for fall protection under the rule changes.  If you have 

any question on this topic or other safety issues please contact David Davidson, 503-

399-1500, david@homebuildersassociation.org. 

mailto:david@homebuildersassociation.org

